A regular meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on May 14, 2018 at 6:45 p.m. in the Dedham Middle School Cafetorium, 70 Whiting Avenue, Dedham, Massachusetts.  Present were:     

James A. MacDonald
Brendan G. Keogh

Michael L. Butler
Messrs. Teehan and Guilfoyle were unavailable to attend this meeting due to prior commitments.  
Selectman MacDonald called the meeting to order at 6:45 p.m.

Discussion & Vote on the following: 
Request for Drainlayer – Jack Malone Company, Inc., Needham, MA

Mr. Butler moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh and so voted (3-0).

Mother Brook Arts & Community Center (MBACC) – Request for Signs

The MBACC has requested placement of signs to announce their 5th Anniversary Celebration and Artist Open Studios to be held on May 20, 2018 and June 16, 2018. Sign locations include:  Staked signs from 5/20 – 6/16/18;  off 16A: Toward Dedham; on right in proximate area of “Little Sprouts entrance;  Corner of Eastern Avenue and Providence Highway;  High Street in East Dedham Square; Endicott Rotary; Corner of Washington St. and Court St.; Corner of Common St. and Bridge St. Next to utility box (diagonally across from the Common); Corner of High St. and Harris St. in Dedham Square Crossing; On the grass in front of Town Hall (for only 1 week prior to the event); West St. at the intersection of Great Meadow Road; Marine Corp Rotary; Banner Across Dedham Square; Banner Front of MBACC;  Sign /Banner at Keystone Parking;  Fairbanks Park (Rustcraft Rd); Corner of Washington St and Highland Street by the light (Back of the Plaza); Washington St and Elm Street Lights; Dedham Corp Train Station; Endicott Train Station both sides, Elmwood and Grant Ave (Dead Ends by Endicott Train Station); Corner Mt Vernon and Whiting Ave (High School and softball field); and Sandwich boards 6/16/18 (day of event only) On the sidewalk at the entrance to the Keystone Lot; on the corner of High and Washington Streets near Police Station; On the corner of High and Bussey Streets in East Dedham; On the Corner of Mt Vernon and High Street.

 
Mr. Keogh moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler and so voted (3-0).
Request for One Day Liquor License from St. Mary’s

St. Mary’s has requested a one-day liquor license for Friday, May 25, 2018 from 6 to 10 p.m.

Mr. Keogh moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler and so voted (3-0) 
Request for One Day Liquor License from Fred Astaire Dance Studio

Fred Astaire Dance Studio has requested a one-day liquor license for Sunday, May 20, 2018 from 4 to 11 p.m.

Mr. Keogh moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler and so voted (3-0)

Request for One Day Liquor License from Let’s Eat, LLC

Mr. Stephen Corcoran of Let’s Eat of Norwood has requested a one-day liquor license for an event at the Endicott Estate on June 14, 2018 from 5:30 to 9 p.m.

Mr. Keogh moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler and so voted (3-0)

American Legion Post No. 18 – Request for Outside Service of Alcohol

Post Manager Bobby Lyon has requested permission for outside service for two events; Saturday, June 9, 2018 from 1 to 9 p.m. for the Friends of Skip DiStefano fundraiser and Saturday, June 23, 2018 from 1 to 9 p.m. for the 4th Annual Bobby’s Brigade Horseshoe Tournament.

Mr. Keogh moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler and so voted (3-0)

Block Party Request for Winfield Street

Mr. Chris Adams has requested permission for a block party on Winfield Street for Saturday, June 23, 2018 (rain date June 24th) from 12 noon to 8 p.m.

Mr. Keogh moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler and so voted (3-0)

The meeting remained open and Board members attended the Warrant Review Meeting for the 2018 Spring Annual Town Meeting.

Mr. Keogh moved to adjourn at 10:00 p.m.; seconded by Mr. Butler and so voted (3-0).

This is to certify that the above is a true and accurate record of the Minutes of the Board of Selectmen’s Meeting held on May 14, 2018 which Minutes were approved on June 12, 2018.
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James A. MacDonald, Chairman




